CEDAR COVE II

EXECUTIVE BOARD
MINUTES
July 13, 2017
In attendance were

Directors: Evan Schroeder & Joe Felice 

Homeowners: Carolyn Siders and her daughter Lisa
Managers: Ga-ami Chavez & Jessica Ramos
Since there was no quorum, an official meeting could not be held, and no official action could be taken, but, in the interest of transparency, the following is a summary of the discussion.

Jessica Ramos introduced herself as a new member of our management team.  Some time was spent discussing her background, as well as familiarizing her with our needs and issues.
The problems with the fire-alarm system in bldg. 5 were explained, and that the extinguishers would be tested.
The garage door at 12469 was somehow replaced, but the repair on the door at 12566 has not been done.  We will leave that up to the owner to get done, since he owns the door.  The invoice from Elk in the amount of $1,800.00 for building repairs will be submitted to the claims adjuster at American Family (insurance carrier for the owner of the auto who caused the damage.)  
Joe asked for TMT to review the status of submitted payment requests, along with his feeling that invoices should be paid in a more-timely manner, so that we don’t lose our standing with contractors.  Joe will introduce Bob Miller (RMI) and Jessica.
The violation reports for May & June were reviewed in detail.  Grills, screens and porch lights comprised the majority of the violations, and TMT will work to get all violations corrected.  Courtesy letters will be sent, then the owners will be given 30 days to correct or comply.
Trees were discussed.  The 2 ash trees at the east end of bldg. 6 need to be removed, as these are giving squirrels access to the roof and from there, they are getting into the attics.  Jessica would like to get bids for this.  There are also some trees within courtyards that owners need to prune or remove.  12337 would like to have the 2nd tree in the courtyard removed, as this may also be granting access to the roof by the squirrels.  Owners will be notified prior to removing any trees in their courtyards.
TMT will order 7 “Fire Lane” signs.
Next meeting Thursday, Aug. 10 at TMT.
